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Elrick Primary School: a Health Promoting School                          



	Newsletter : Session 2017/18                                  August 2017


	Dear Parents,
We hope you have all had an enjoyable summer break. We are looking forward to the year ahead.
We would like to extend a very warm welcome to all our new families. We hope it won’t take you long to feel part of our community. 
As you are aware Mrs Andrea Drummond has been appointed as the new Head Teacher at Elrick. We would like to extend our warmest congratulations to her on her appointment. She will take up her post on Monday 2 October. I will remain in post until the end of term, finishing on Friday 13 October. 

We are delighted to see the children back looking very smart in school uniform, proud to be Elrick pupils. Thank you for your continued support with this.

Staffing

· We would like to welcome Mrs Claire Birt who has joined our teaching team and will be working in P6 this year.  
· This session we are also joined by Mrs Esther Lloyd (P6) and Mr Thomas MacKenzie (P2) our probationers. 
Parents

· Communication this session will continue through Groupcall, either by e-mail or text. Where a parental signature is required, letters will be sent out in school bags.
· We currently have no Parent Council chair and therefore will be unable to move forward with meetings until this post is filled. The Parent Council play such a vital role in the life of the school, I would urge anyone who thinks they could take on the role of chair to come forward as soon as possible. 

· When children are bringing money to school please remind your child to give it to the class teacher in a sealed envelope marked with their name and class. In order to comply with financial procedures, we need to track all money in school, therefore we would ask that parents do not hand money into the school office. 

· Today in school bags you will be receiving data and health check forms to check and return to school. Please make sure that all emergency contact numbers are up to date. Data and health check forms need to be returned to school whether or not there are any updates. You will also receive permission forms for photos/videos in school. You are asked to sign and return them to school as soon as possible. Pease be reminded that some children will not have permission for photographs and therefore at any whole school event or at some year group/class events parents will not be permitted to take photos/video. Parents also sign forms agreeing not to post any photos on social media. In order to ensure all our children are safe, all parents are requested to adhere to this. We appreciate your support.
· We will also continue to post achievements and some notices on Twitter.
· Children’s homework will be posted weekly on your child’s class Glow page. 

· This session we will be using Seesaw to share learning and progress with parents. Further information will be issued in due course. 

· As we have children in school who have serious nut allergies, could I remind parents to make sure any snack/packed lunch provided for your child does not contain any nut related ingredients. Please also ensure that children do not take lollipops to school – they are hazardous in the playground.
· Also as we have a pupil who has recently undergone treatment for cancer please be vigilant about reporting illnesses – measles, chicken pox, shingles, sickness or diarrhoea. Children must remain at home 48 hours after the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea. We appreciate your support with this. 
· We would ask that, where at all possible, you administer any medication outwith school hours. School staff can only administer medication which has been prescribed and after appropriate paperwork has been completed. Please be aware that if medication has to be administered at a particular time, it would be appreciated if parents come to school to do so. 
· As a Health Promoting School we would appreciate if children did not bring in sweets or cake to hand out at school on their birthday. We encourage all children to bring fruit as a snack. We continue to promote fruit as a daily snack and to encourage this we will be running Fruity Friday again this session, where every child is encouraged to bring a piece of fruit as a snack on a Friday. Please support your child with this.
· We are currently in the process of organising after school clubs. Mr Sheridan, Active Schools Co-ordinator will not be back until the end of the month so it will be a couple of weeks before these are up and running. We will text information out to you shortly. 
· M & M Productions will be in school on Tuesday 5 September to present The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe to P5-7 children. P7 children will also receive a workshop on the technical side of productions. Children will be asked to contribute £2 towards the cost of the show.  
· All the classes have started the term with a novel. Promoting a love of reading will form part of our Improvement Plan this session. Please encourage your child to talk about their novel/story. 
· Could I ask parents to ensure all children’s clothing is named. Despite parents regularly trying to find homes for lost property we were left with a ‘mountain’ of clothes and shoes at the end of every term. Unfortunately we do not have the space to keep large amounts of lost property so please make sure you check the tub in the foyer if your child has lost an item of clothing.
· Could I remind parents to ensure each child has a pencil, PE kit (for both indoors and out – t-shirt, shorts, joggers, gym shoes/non marking trainers) a named water bottle and a jacket in school every day.
· We are keen for parents to be involved in the life and work of the school. Any parents who would like to volunteer in school on a regular basis should contact the school office. All parents who wish to volunteer regularly require to complete application forms. Further information will be provided to parents who would like to help. 
· As we start a new session can I remind parents that the car park is strictly for staff only. Please also make sure you are parked responsibly when you drop off/collect your children. Nobody should be parked on the zigzags or double yellow lines. The children’s safety is paramount. It is very busy outside the school in the mornings and after school but please, if driving, just allow an extra few minutes to make sure your child is safely delivered to/collected from school. Please also take into consideration the local residents. We have already had a complaint from a local resident who was treated disrespectfully by one of our parents. Please do not park in front of anyone’s drive. Ultimately our aim is to have as many children walking or cycling to school as we can.
· Please be reminded that the play area at the back of the school (inside the fenced area) should not be used by pre school children at the start and end of the day as it is very busy. Children in school have also been reminded that they should not use the equipment at these times. Please also make sure that children refrain from going up on the slopes at the back of the school as they are strictly out of bounds. 
· We appreciate that some parents will bring their dogs when walking with children to school. However could you please remain outside the school grounds if you have a dog.
· Parents are often asking about breakfast/after school clubs. A new club, called School’s Out, which will collect children from Elrick, has recently opened at the Old Schoolhouse. Details for the club are as follows:??

Dates:

Wednesday 30 August – P1 Curriculum Meeting(6.30pm)

Tuesday 5 September – The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe production (P5-7)

Wednesday 13 September (6.30 pm) – Glenshee meeting (P6 parents)
Wednesday 20 September  - Barcaple Meeting (6.30pm - P7 Parents)
Thursday 5 October – Parents’ meetings

Tuesday 10 October – Parents’ meetings
Wednesday 11 October – Parents’ meetings

Friday 13 October – last day of term

Monday 30 October – Start of term 2

Tuesday 31 October – tempest photographs (class photos)

Thursday 2 November – Book fair

Yours Sincerely

Louise Malcolm

Head Teacher

We value any feedback from parents as it helps us to improve. Please either print and return the slip or e-mail your comments.
Comments

Compliments

Complaints
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